
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
 
The El Dorado County Department of Transportation has completed an initial study/mitigated 
negative declaration for the Sly Park Road at Clear Creek Crossing Bridge Rehabilitation 
Project, Bridge No. 25C0047. Generally, the proposed Project would involve: site clearing, 
preparation, and earthwork; demolition and removal of the existing bridge structure; construction 
of new bridge foundations, abutments, retaining structures, deck, and guardrails; widening and 
realignment of a segment of Sly Park Road; applying pavement overlay and conforming a 
segment of Clear Creek Road to match the new grade; restoration of existing driveways; 
installation of culverts and drainage facilities; and re-vegetation of disturbed areas.  A more 
detailed project description is included in Section 3 of the Initial Study/Mitigation Negative 
Declaration document.  

The initial study and mitigated negative declaration documents may be reviewed and/or 
obtained from the Department of Transportation at 2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA during 
normal business hours or on the DOT website at http://www.edcgov.us/DOT/ceqa.html.  A 
mitigated negative declaration is a document filed to satisfy the California Environmental Quality 
Act (CEQA) and states that the project will not result in significant environmental effects.  The 
public review period for the mitigated negative declaration is thirty days, beginning June 09, 
2010 and ending July 09, 2010.  Any written comments must be received by 5:00 p.m. on the 
closing date and should be directed to Janet Postlewait, El Dorado County Department of 
Transportation; 2850 Fairlane Court; Placerville, CA 95667 or by email at 
janet.postlewait@edcgov.us. 
 
 
 
 

10-0838.E.1




